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Waiting to welcome you  
Sundays  Team Leader  

December 5  Team 1  Dr H. Hunter  

December 12  Team 2  Mr J. McConnachie  

December 19  Team 3  Mrs M. Howie  

December 26  Team 4  Mr I. McFadzean  

January 2  Team 5  Mrs J. Murnin  

January 9  Team 6  Mr M. Whiteford  

January 16  Team 7  Mr N. Reid  

January 23  Team 8  Mrs D. Bone  

January 30  Team 9  Mr D. Campbell  

Meet the new manse resident  
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A new resident will move 
into the Manse towards 
the end of November.  

At time of going to 
press, she was still un-
named and we all look 
forward to meeting her 
and welcoming into the 
St Columba Family.  

She is a beautiful black 
Cocker Spaniel 
(Working).  

Keep a look out for her 
when you are out for a 
walk ð she will be taking 
charge of our Minister, 
Scott!  



From the manse   December 2021  
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Dear Friends,  

 

It is wonderful that, following the lockdown 

cessation, our Thursday morning café, Oasis, 

has restarted!   Oasis meets in the main hall at 

the church from 10.00am to noon.   Everyone 

is welcome to come along:  tea, coffee and 

fattening biscuits and cakes are on offer.   Itôll 

be very good to see you there! 

With a new team at the helm, I want to pay 

tribute to the outgoing committee; the com-

mittee has served St Columba since Novem-

ber 2015.  They are Rine Kidd (Convenor), 

Kathleen Hawthorn (Treasurer), and the shop-

pers:  Barbara Allan, Irene Morrison, Margaret McIlwraith, the late John 

Hamilton (known for his pancakes and blueberry muffins), and Mary 

Knox (baker of many cakes!).  Helpers who came onboard later are Sandy 

Allan, Maureen Brennan and Margaret McCutcheon.  Fiona Hosie organ-

ised summer cover for the café.   

The outgoing committee has now disbursed its remaining funds (£1597): 

 

New Oasis Cafe funds  £97.00 

Whiteleys Retreat   £300.00 

Abbas Rest                          £300.00 

Erskine Home   £300.00 

Ayrshire Hospice   £300.00 

Robin House Childrenôs Hospice £300.00 

 

On behalf of the Kirk Session and regular patrons of the café, I want to 

thank the outgoing committee for its steadfast work!   Thank you! 

As we approach the season of Christmas, of tinsel, mulled wine, and 

excited children, I hope and pray that you have a blessed and peaceful 

time.  It is true, of course, that the happiness of Christmas can create a 

shadow:  Christmas can be a difficult and painful time for many, not least 

those who feel lonely or have lost a loved one.   Be assured of my prayers, 

support and affection.   
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To the Pharisees, Jesus said, ñThe reign of God doesnôt come in a visible 

way. You canôt say, óSee, here it is!ô or óThere it is!ô  No ï look:  the reign 

of God is already within you.ò   For all of us, amid all the many distrac-

tions and difficulties of the season, think on the words of the sixteenth 

century mystic, Teresa of Avila: 

 

And should by chance you do not know 

Where to find Me, 

Do not go here and there; 

But if you wish to find Me, 

In yourself seek Me. 

 

Soul, since you are My room, 

My house and dwelling, 

If at any time, 

Through your distracted ways 

I find the door tightly closed, 

 

Outside of yourself seek Me not, 

To find Me it will be 

Enough only to call Me, 

Then quickly will I come, 

And in yourself seek Me. 

 

 

Blessings and peace to you. 

 

Scott  

Revd Dr Scott S McKenna 

 
**************************  

At the time of writing, government restrictions on visiting homes have 

been relaxed.   If you would like a visit from me or our Associate Min-

ister, David Ness, please donôt hesitate to be in touch.   Simply call the 

manse (01292 226075) or email me (scottsmckenna@aol.com).   

Davidôs telephone number is 01292 471625.   The purpose of the visit 

may be a pastoral matter or simply an opportunity for a chat. 

mailto:scottsmckenna@aol.com
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Since our return to active service, we have enjoyed talks from our 

Minister, Scott and Probationer Gillean on their respective journeys; 

Bob McMillan on 'Ayrshire at War' and Doug McLean on the Scot-

tish Airshow.  

All of these talks have been very well received. By the time this 

edition of Columba News is published, we will have heard from 

Roger Stringer on Helicopter SAR and also from one of our chosen 

charities, Abbas Rest with Muriel Wilson.  

A lot of people have found the last two years very trying and we 

pray for all that next year sees improvements. Merry Christmas and a 

Happy Healthy 2022. 

John Ferguson 

Secretary 

Menõs Association fly high 

What a pleasure it was at our meeting on  Novem-

ber 1 to have the hall full and nearly back to a so-

cially-distanced capacity when we welcomed the 

Menôs Association as guests, and the Revd. Becky 

Haldane, who told us all about the Sailorsô Society 

in an entertaining and interesting way. 

We miss not having been able to have our usual Fundraising Coffee 

Morning and Christmas stalls, but we soldier on and continue the season 

with a talk/demonstration/participation by our own, well-respected, Irene 

Bartholomew on ñBelieve you canò. 

Our final meeting of the Session will be an AFTERNOON MEETING  

on 4th December at 2 pm ï Christmas Afternoon Tea with entertainment 

by ñTrue Coloursò.  All are welcome to this afternoon Guild. 

We have not forgotten our members and friends who can only come to 

The Guild in the afternoons, but we could not alter the pre-arranged sylla-

bus for this session. Due to Covid lockdowns and restrictions the Commit-

Irene will be guest 

at the Guild  
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tee had to forget the arrangements made for the 2020/21session and rear-

range with the speakers to come on the corresponding dates in the 2021/22 

session, which is our present syllabus. The Committee will, however, look 

into arranging more afternoon gatherings in the next session. 

Our first meeting in 2022 is on Monday, 10th January when our good 

friend, Mr David Wallace, will lead our meeting with the theme ñThe Wee 

Kirkcudbright Centipedeò.  It sounds very, very interesting! 

Meantime, on behalf of all my hard-working committee, whom I sin-

cerely thank, I wish you all a very Happy Christmas time. 

Dorothy Bone 

Convenor 

The Sunday School (St. Columba Kids) resumed in mid August and 

regularly have 8-10 children present each Sunday. Since then the 

children have been joining the congregation for the first part of the 

early worship service and this has made them feel included as part of 

the greater Church family. 

However, Stuart McKinlay, who has been part of the Sunday 

School for over fifteen years and has been the   Co-ordinator for the 

past five years, decided to step down at the end of October.  

This is a great loss to us as Stuart has been an inspiration to the 

young people of our congregation for many years with his work not 

only with St Columba Kids but also with Messy Church and the 

Holiday Club. He will be greatly missed and we thank him for all he 

has done for St. Columba and wish him well for the future. 

Sue Christie will take over the administrative role of the Sunday 

School and, hopefully, the present teachers, with the help of a few 

others, will keep things going in the meantime.  

If any member of the congregation feel moved to help, or know of 

anyone who might wish to take on the role of Sunday School Co-

ordinator, or just help out on the occasional Sunday, please speak to 

Keith. 

Columba Kids join in the 

churchõs early service 
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Chat in the aisles 
A  trial with new LED lights being installed by the Wednesday team is 

currently being held. The lights that are being replaced have reached 

the end of their life and spare lighting tubes are now not available. These 

new lights will also be more economical to run. 

 

T he regular Communion services will resume again on Sunday, Janu-

ary 30, Covid permitting. More details will be available in the Janu-

ary edition of Columba News and also the Ministerôs monthly newsletter. 

 

S ome advertisers have withdrawn from advertising in the Columba 

News for next year due to the Covid and economic environment. If 

anyone in the congregation who knows of any business that would be will-

ing to support the church magazine with an advert please get in touch with 

the editor. 

 

N ow that the office is back open in the church on a Thursday and Fri-

day please respect Covid restrictions if you have to drop in for any 

reason to keep the staff safe. 

Page 8 December 2021  

Vandals damage front door  

The main door to 

the church was 

recently vandal-

ised when some-

one used extreme 

force to split the 

main oak panel. 

The skilled 

Wednesday team 

made good the 

repair but the door 

will have to be 

varnished again 

when the weather 

allows. 
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The last Friday in October dawned 

wet - no, very wet! 

However, five of us decided to 

walk anyway. 

We did a circuit at Shewalton 

Woods (between Irvine and Dundon-

ald) and all agreed that it had been 

worth getting soaked!  

Our next walk is on Friday, No-

vember 26 when we will walk from 

the Soft Play car park on Prestwick 

sea front in a loop around St Nicho-

las golf course. This is a flat 4mile 

walk.  

There will be no walk in December 

but on January 28 we plan to go to 

Largs and walk to the Pencil and 

back finishing with a ólate Christ-

masô lunch. As we will need to book a table please inform me by the pre-

vious week if you intend to join us.  We will organise car share for this 

outing.  

Helen Greig, WMO Convenor 07922 059368  

Walkers drookit but they 

still enjoyed their ramble  


